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All data are seasonally adjusted unless otherwise indicated.

U.S. Financial Data will continue to be mailed to all subscribers through June 27, 2003. After that date,
this publication will be available weekly only on the Internet at <research.stlouisfed.org/publications/usfd>.
To be added to our free electronic mailing list, please visit our web site at <research.stlouisfed.org/maillist>.

To obtain more information on the data, access the Federal Reserve Economic Data (FRED) database
at <research.stlouisfed.org/fred> or send an e-mail to stlsFRED@stls.frb.org.

THE WEEK’S HIGHLIGHTS:
■ In August, the level of new privately owned housing starts was

1,609,000 units at an annual rate. The number of August housing
starts was down 2.2 percent from July, but up 3 percent from a
year earlier.

■ After rising at a 1.3 percent annual rate in July, the consumer price
index (CPI) advanced at a 4.1 percent rate in August. Excluding
food and energy prices (core CPI), consumer prices accelerated
at a 3.8 percent rate, the largest gain in nine months. Through the
first eight months of 2002, the CPI has increased at a 2.7 percent
rate, while the core CPI is up at a 2.2 percent rate. In 2001, the
CPI rose 1.6 percent and the core CPI rose 2.7 percent.

■ In July, the U.S. goods and services trade balance measured $34.6
billion; this deficit (in absolute terms) is $2.2 billion less than June’s
deficit and the smallest in four months. U.S. exports increased 1.3
percent in July, the fifth consecutive monthly increase, while imports
fell 1 percent, the first decline this year. Over the past 12 months,
exports have risen 1.3 percent, while imports have risen 4.2 percent.

■ The Federal Reserve reported that its index of industrial production
fell 0.3 percent in August, the first decline this year. In August,
production of consumer goods fell 0.5 percent, with production of
business equipment falling 0.4 percent. In contrast, production of
construction supplies rose 0.6 percent. The manufacturing capacity
utilization rate fell 0.1 percentage points in August to 74.4 percent.
Manufacturing capacity utilization averaged 73.5 percent in the
first quarter and 74.0 percent in the second quarter.
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